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          A Message from your District Directors 

 

         

 Bill & Sarah Watts 

      Grand Master Riders 

      Bill #10040  Sarah #10039 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

  
Greetings to all of our G.W.R.R.A. Family, 

We do hope all is well with each of you and yours. Well 
another Kansas District Rally is wrapped up and in the 
books for 2018. And all I can say to those of you that 
were not able to make it this year we missed each one of 
you and you missed the FUN!  Our hats are off to Jenna 
and her great staff at the Memorial Auditorium in Pitts-
burg, Kansas for everything they did for us before and 
during the entire Rally they really made us feel welcome 

and that us being there was their number one priority. 

We know that everyone that attended this year found 
many FUN things to do not only at the Rally but in and 
around Pittsburg, and the surrounding area. We had 
guided rides both Friday and Saturday and Bob and Barb 
Brown did an outstanding job putting them together and 
leading them. And another great big Thank you goes out 
to the Pittsburg, Police Department for their assistance in 
providing a full Police escort for this year light parade for 

the entire route it was a pretty awesome sight. 

And our entire District Team and all Members who 
pitched in and volunteered or just said yes when asked We 
cannot Thank each of you enough for all you did and all 
you do you are all the best. And what we do would not be 

possible without each of you! 

And don’t let me forget to give a big Thank you to Mark 
Classen as he willingly volunteered to be my bad guy at-
tacker for the Self Defense program I put on. And he en-
dured some things I know he was not expecting and a few 
of his extremities got put to sleep for a while but they 
woke back up and he came through just fine and he was a 
great sport about it.  Hopefully we will do this again real 
soon and it was a full room of people and all the ladies in 

attendance received a free personal gift from Sarah and I. 

If you have never made it to one of our Kansas District 
Rallies we do hope that you will make plans to attend our 
2019 Rally or even check the web sites for a Rally some-

where to attend. But we do hope to see you at next years. 

It was announced at the Rally that there is no longer going 
to be Motorcycle Sunday at the Kansas State Fair, so that 
date can be scratched from the District Events for 2018. 
We are not really sure why the Fair Board has eliminated 
this from the schedule but we do know there are many 
changes taking place in their scheduling. But with that 
being said there are still plenty of activities and things to 
participate in with all of our Kansas Chapters again check 
the web site and check out the Kansas District Face book 
page. And if you have not requested to join the District 
Face book page we encourage you to do so we just ask 
that any posts you make be of either G.W.R.R.A. OR Mo-
torcycling nature and not be used as a personal platform 

for other type of posts. 

Remember the District Campout is coming up in October 
5th and 6th at Council Grove, lake and start making your 
plans now for a FUN filled weekend it will be here before 

we know it. 

 

Ride safe and ride often! 

Bill and Sarah Watts, Kansas District Directors, 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Joe & Debbie Gattenby 

ASS’T DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

SR. DISTRICT ADVISOR   

       Bill & Sarah Watts 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
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SR. RIDER EDUCATORS   

 NEWSLETTER EDITORS 

 

Kansas District Team 

DISTRICT RIDE COORDINATORS    

UNIVERSITY TRAINERS 

TREASURER  

PATCH QUEEN 

 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT COORD 

 

WEB MASTER HISTORIAN    

VENDOR COORDINATOR   MOTOR AWARENESS FRANK PATTON AWARD 2018   

ASS’T DISTRICT EDUCATOR 

Bob & Barb Brown Bill & Sheila Tucker Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

Mark & Linda Classen 
Chris & Michelle Grooms Sheila Tucker 

Judy Eggleston 

COY COORDINATOR, 

Brenda & Rick Kistler Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

Dave & Dana Beranek 

KSA 

Kit & Donna Sand Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

  Kathy & Dennis Chesnut 
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Photo Tour of the Kansas Rally Pittsburg KS, 

2018 

Honoring our GWRRA Friends and loved ones that have gone before us! 
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Jack & Teresa Kistler Presenting “Packing Your Bike” Seminar 

Who is that driving to participate in the District 

Skit???? 

Sheila Tucker, Maybe? 

Some of the  District Team Attempted to Entertain You! 

The Skit “Gitarzan” 

Jack  S    Sarah             Bill T      Randy Jack S   Sarah   Bill T   Sheila     Randy Same crazies! 

Bill T aka Jane, Tarzans girlfriend  

singing to Tarzan aka Sarah 

Dave & Dana Beranek 

Touring the Jungle 

Tarzan aka Sarah singing to Jane 

The Apes play music in background 

Doris & Jack tuning up to play music for Tarzan 

& Jane 
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Self Defense  program by Bill Watts and his Guinea Pig Mark Classen 

Mark grabs Bill’s hair, 

well maybe his head? 
Bill begins his move to escape Mark has Bill at bay with gun Bill takes gun away and 

whacks Mark 

Take Me Out to The Ball Game 

Sheila Tucker and Kathy Chesnut umpired the hot contested Bean Bag Baseball Game 

The Trophy’s Hand Made 

By Sheila Tucker 

Team Spades, Captain Barb Brown de-

feated Team Clubs. 

 

Team Hearts, Captain John Irons defeated 

Team Diamonds. 

Male MVP: Jeff Whithorn Batted 1000 

Female MVP: Brenda Kistler Batted 800 (4 

of 5 hits) 
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Line Dancing by Ann Whithorn 

Black Jack by Jack 

Not only NO, but Heck NO, your legs are 

Not as pretty as Sarah’s. 
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Your District Team Waiting for Closing Ceremonies To Begin 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

Asst District Directors 

Web Master Bill & Sarah Watts 

District Directors 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Sr. District Advisors 

Sr. District Educators-Newsletter 

Editor-Patch Queen– Event  

Coordinators 

Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

Asst District Educators 

Bob & Barb Brown 

District Ride Coordinators 

Judy Eggleston 

District Treasurer 
Mark & Linda Classen 

District University Coordinators 

Chris & Michelle Grooms 

District Membership Enhancement 

Coordinators 

Kit & Donna Sand 

District Vendor Coordinators 

Kathy & Dennis Chesnut 

District Historians 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 

District COY Coordinators 

Announcements 

Bill, Carolyn, Rick, Barb Presenting  Sheila Responding– Rick, Barb &             Jim Woodul TX DD           Kit & Donna 

$150.00 to Jack Kistler              Bob wondering what she is saying                                                                           Vendor Coordinators 
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The Pittsburg Stat University Veterans Memorial Amphitheater 

“A Must See If in Pittsburg Kansas” 

These photographs were copied from face book. It appears they are of one of Bob & Barb Browns (District Ride Coordinators) rides to 

Galena.  
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More of DRC Ride to Galena 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
                                               

          

                             
                                   2018 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 

August 2-4:   Illinois Rally Niehaus Cycles, Litchfield IL 

Aug 28/Sept 1:       Wing Ding  Knoxville TN 

September 15:  District Ride to Wamego, Brown Bag Picnic Ride 

September 27-29:     Oklahoma  Rally, Lawton OK. 

October 5-6:        District Campout, Council Grove  

October 13:   District Mini Summit for KSC & KSB (Planning Stages)  

 

2019 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS  

January 18-19:  Kansas Mid-Winter Rendezvous, Location TBA 

May 30-June 1:  Missouri Rally, Probably Branson? 

June 21-22:   Kansas Rally, Location TBA 

May 16-18:   Texas Rally , Paris TX 

     Oklahoma Rally TBA 

     Arkansas Rally TBA 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators           Sr. District Educators               District Ride Coordinator             

                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Bob & Barb Brown 

                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     316-217-5909 

         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                Master Tour Rider #10240                      

   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527                  

The  Team 

CHAPTER RIDE COORD. 

Larry Mazur KSA  

Gary Ohler KSB  

Bill Hanson KSC  

         Jack Schoeck KSF  

Bill Watts KSH   

         Rick Stevens KSP  

        Duane Kalous KSQ 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Bill Tucker 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Barb Brown 

Rick Kistler 

 

SECURITY 

Rick Kistler 

 

   Check out the next page for the Masters Breakfast pictures. 

              Please Remember:         

 

 “PRACTICE MAKES PERMENANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE!” 

        Bill & Sheila Tucker, your Sr. District Educators 

  

 

 

 

Hello from your Rider Ed Gang, 

 

The Kansas rally is over. A good one, somewhat hot but no storms to in-
terrupt the super rides our District Ride Coordinators Bob & Barb Brown 

put together. Be sure to look at the pictures that are in this issue of the 
Winger. A special page with the DRC’s Pics as well as the Master Break-

fast photographs provided by my right hand lady, Sheila. 

 

Your Rider Coach/Range Aid team will be meeting very soon to put to-

gether next year’s Rider Safety courses and other activities. Be watch-

ing for the dates and log them on your calendar. 

 

We are working with Joe Magnant, Chapter Director for KSB, DeSoto 
area to have a Mini-Summit there. The date has been set for October 

13th. The event is in its planning stages so additional information will be-

come available later. 

 

I was a privileged to facilitate two Medic First Aid classes in June. One 

was at our home and the second one was Co-Sponsored by KSH and was 

held in Mark Classen’s Bible School Classroom in Buhler. 
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Bill & Rick presented Certificates of Recognition for meeting the requirement s  Grand Master and Life Grand Masters 

Doris Schoeck  

Life Grand Master #2389 

Jack Schoeck  

Life Grand Master #1961 

Rick Kistler  

Grand Master #6971 

        Not Shown are Terri Bockhaus Grand Master #6753 and Steve Bockhaus Grand Master #6754 

           Steve is presently recovering from his recent hip surgery so they could not attend the Rally! 
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DISTRICT RIDER COORDINATORS 

Bob & Barb Brown 

District Ride to Leavenworth Kansas May 26, 2018 

Our ride to Leavenworth started early in the morning to beat the heat of the day.  We met up with Dave & Dana 

Beranek from our chapter, Chapter A.  It was just the 4 of us for the whole day.  We had a wonderful ride with 

our 1st stop to the Leavenworth National Cemetery  It was Memorial Weekend and the gravestones were deco-

rated and the area looked beautiful. 

Our next stop was the C.W. Parker Carousel. The C.W. Parker Carousel Museum, also known as the Leaven-

worth Carousel Museum, is located in Leavenworth, Kansas and is one of several museums sponsored by the 

Leavenworth Historical Museum Association. 

Overall we had a great ride…….We had trouble with our alternator, but Bob does not want to talk about it……

AND, due to Dave Baranek’s Seal Training, he says “Never leave a man behind”!!  Dave and Dana really did 

save the Day!!  Ask Dave, he will tell you all about his Seal training!! 
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Our next ride will be Saturday September 15, 2018 

to Wamego Kansas for a Brown Bag Picnic.  We have 

this location reserved from Noon to 3p on that day. 

The location will be at the Train Station Shelter, 

599 6th St., Wamego, KS.   

 

           Kansas District  Rally.. It was truly a  "Wings In The Wind" Rally! 

 

To start the riding off on Thursday night we met up at Braums for some ice cream and fellowship. Sorry forgot to take pic-

tures.  Saturday morning, a group of six bikes and one car that made up 13 people start off for the Minors Memorial just a 

few blocks from  the rally... Audible kiosks really helped understand the importance of the park. 

After the Memorial Park the group set out for Galena Kansas for good old Route 66 and what a ride it was. One of our 

stops was to "Cars on the Route" an old Kan-Tex service station that's on the North end of Main Street.  All went well till 

we went inside.. the  cash register just didn't stop ringing with our group!  Lots of great goodies to buy! 

After spending a short time visiting with new found friends from across the pond, we were off to the Galena Museum.. 

The museum had a Helicopter out side that we had to convince David McDonald that he couldn't take it home with 

After stopping for lunch at Route 66 dinner we returned back to the Rally.. All in all it was a great time with our 

GWRRA family..... 

 

Bob and Barb KS-DRC  
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       Notes    

 from Your District University  

     Coordinator 

                      Mark Classen 

Summer is here! 

 Wow, what a rally we had last month in June at Pittsburg.  Thank you every one who attended.  

If you missed the rally seminars you missed a great time.  Probably the most memorable seminar was 
when Bill used me as his very own crash dummy, when we had a self defense seminar.  No that is not a 

University course but it is always the little extras that you get when you come to a GWRRA event! 

 

 You better be getting ready for Wing Ding at the end of next month.  Right now, we have 20, 
get that 20 seminars that we are doing for you some of them will be doing twice.  Your wish is our 

work, but work being done in excitement for you all. I will be doing 2 seminars one Wednesday and one 

Friday.  Please plan on being there at the end of the summer. 

  

 We are now started to plan our northern Kansas Summit to be done in October.  That is just one 
more thing that we are working for you so that you will get all the knowledge that you want here in the 

Kansas District. 

 

 Hoping to see you all at Wing Ding next month! Be safe! Be cool! And be smart – with the knowl-

edge that you have received through your GWRRA organization. 

 

 

Mark and Linda Classen 

District University Coordinators  DUCS 
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Kansas Chapter Couples and Individuals of The Year 2018 

                                                      

 

 

  Jack & Doris Schoeck            

   Chapter ‘F’ 
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Kansas Chapter Couples and Individuals of The Year 2018 

                                                      

 CHAPTER ‘A’  

 

 

 

 

      CHAPTER ‘B’       

              

 

 

 

    

CHAPTER ‘C’  

 

 

 

 

CHAPTER ‘F’  

Rick & Brenda Kistler 

      CHAPTER ‘H’ 

  Don & Carma Gray 

CHAPTER ’P’ 

 David & Theresa McDonald 

CHAPTER ‘Q’  

 Duane & Vicki Kalous 

Sandy Davis 

  

 

Rhonda Guerrero 

Individual of The Year 

KSH 

Gary & Reba Ohler Dave & Dana Beranek 
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Kansas Directory for Chapters Directors and Chapter 

Gathering Time and Place 

You are welcome to attend any Chapter Gathering and Introduce yourself! 

You will be welcome 

Call the Chapter Director if you need information about a Chapter activity. 

If you live in an area that does not have a Chapter close by and would be interested in starting one, 
contact District Directors Bill & Sarah Watts at 620-728-8347 

Chapter ‘A’ 

Joe & Debbie Gattenby CD 

316-644-3066 

2nd Thursday, 7pm 

Country Café 

2904 S Seneca, Wichita 

joegattenby@yahoo.com 

Chapter ‘B’ 

Joe & Pan Magnant CD 

913-660-5176 

3rd Thursday, 7pm 

JT’s Grill 

33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto 

Joe.magnant51@gmail.com 

Joe.magnant51@gmail.com 

Chapter ‘C’ 

Don & Brenda Williams CD 

785-341-4211 

3rd Tuesday, 7pm 

Perkins Restaurant 

1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka 

         dwilliams44@cox.net 

Chapter ‘F’ 

Everett & Carol Chastain CD 

620-374-7917 

4th Tuesday, 7pm 

Oil Hill Elementary School 

2700 E 6th, El Dorado  

Brown Bag-Desserts Provided 

Chapter ‘H’ 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch CD 

620-921-5941 

2nd Saturday, 7pm 

Gambino's Pizza 

310 S Main, South Hutchinson 

dalet@cox.net 

Chapter ‘P’ 

David & Theresa McDonald CD 

316-213-5712 

2nd Tuesday, 7pm 

Derby Church of Christ 

225 N. Derby St, Derby 

Brown Bag—Dessert Provided 

Mcdonald.david46@yahoo.com Chapter ‘Q’ 

Jack & Teresa Kistler CD 

316-651-7423 

1st Thursday 7pm 

Location to Be Announced 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 
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                  Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  Meet 2nd Thursday in Wichita at Country Café 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

   Chapter Directors               Asst Chapter Directors               Chapter Treasurer              Chapter Ride Coordinator   

Joe & Deborah Gattenby               Chris & Michelle Grooms                       Barb Brown                                       Larry Mazur    

          316-644-3066                                  316-788-7842                                 

                       Newsletter Editor                              Phone Tree                       Chapter Couple              Chapter MEC 

                             Mary Mazur                                   Rod & Ann Gillett                  Dave & Dana Beranek        Tim & Cindy Howard 

Hello Everyone… 

 

 June was a very busy month and I’ve got the pictures to prove it (I want to thank Barb Brown 

for most of these pictures which I stole from her after she posted them on Face book . 

 

1st I would like to say a little something about the last ride in May that our District Ride Coordinator. It 

was to Leavenworth Ks and although not many people were able to attend those that did had a great 

time (but don’t ask Bob about his bike troubles…it’s kind of a sore spot with him. 
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The next week was the Missouri Rally. Our districts very own Kansas Twisters were supposed to per-
form again this year but sadly they had to cancel the show due to 2 of the team members needing to 
have hip replacement surgery. Shout out to Steve Bockhaus who had his on June 14th.  I’ve heard he’s 
doing pretty well walking blocks around Terri (or is that walking around the block with Terri).  Larry 
Mazur is having his surgery on July 18th and I’m sure he’ll have no problem once it’s all done and over 
with. So let’s get back to talking about the Missouri Rally. It was the 1st weekend of June and other 
than being hot and muggy it was a very good place to be. If you’ve never done the Missouri Rally it’s 
something you need to try. They feed you well and there is always something to do. Such as riding the 
Ducks or the Ferris wheel. They were going to try out some kind of go cart but due to weather those 

got shut down.  
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I know most of you are aware that if you wait long enough one of your favorite singers with build 

themselves a dinner theater…so here’s the new place that just opened. Looks like it’s a bring your 

own…everything and maybe if you’re lucky you just might see him…Big Foot. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 8th was the annual Beranek Bash where we all get to celebrate Dave turning another year older. 

There was a nice crowd there and as always the food was great 
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The 15th & 16th was our states rally and this year it was really fun again with plenty of stuff to do so 

everyone should have been able to find something to do. For those of us who chose to get there on 

Thursday to beat the rush there was a dinner ride to Josie’s in Scammon KS. It’s a very nice Italian res-

taurant in the middle of nowhere (not sure what they thought when 28 of us showed up at one time) 

followed by ice cream at Braums 

 
Next morning a few of us went to Galena to visit the “Cars on the Route”. It’s a little spot on the road 
that route 66 goes through. For all of you that has seen the Disney movie “Cars” this place was some 

of the inspiration for the town Radiator Springs in the movie.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After we left this little site as we were driving back through 
town there were a couple other “toys” that looked like they 
needed to be played with. We then had lunch across the street 
at a little café, followed by a visit to the train/mine museum 
across the street. Here are some of the guys having a little bit 
of fun…and Bob met himself a new friend while he was 

there.  
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That evening we were entertained by the District staff as they put on a great skit 
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On Saturday in place of the Twister’s performance our fearless leader Bill Watts gave a great class on 

how to protect yourself. I’m sure those of you that were there watching had to cringe a little bit as 

Bill used Mark Clausen as his criminal element and Mark took a lot of abuse…of course when he put 

Bill in the head lock that was a little payback. 

 

Later that morning there was a ride to see Big Brutus.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For those of you who don’t know what Big Brutus is here are a few facts  
 Bucyrus Erie model 1850B 

 largest electric shovel in the world 

 16 stories tall (160 feet) 

 weight 11 million pounds 

 boom 150 feet long 

 dipper capacity 90 cu. yds (by heaping, 150 tons  — enough to fill three railroad cars.) 

 maximum speed .22 MPH 

cost $6.5 million (in 1962) 

If you ever need a place to take a ride I would suggest going here…located in West Mineral Kansas.   

 

Well that’s all I know about June now let’s see what’s going on in July 

 

4th – Independence  Day…don’t forget to wish America a big Happy Birthday 

 

12th – is Chapter A’s monthly meeting @ the Country Café @ 2804 South Seneca. The meeting starts 

@ 7:00 but please come early for a meal and/or to visit with the other members. 

 

14 – Steve Bockhaus birthday 

 

22 – Ann Gillett birthday 

 

27th – 29th – Joe & Debby planning a ride not sure where to but I’m sure they will give us more infor-

mation  
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31 – Deb Gattenby & Sharon Hohlfeld birthday  

 

August 28th thru Sept 1st is Wing Ding in Knoxville , TN 

 

As always please remember to send me information and/or pictures of a ride or event you’ve been in-

volved in and I will be glad to add it to the newsletter.  

You may e-mail me @ scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net  

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 

 

mailto:scarymary1210@sbcglobal.net
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      Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

      Chapter Directors      Asst Chapter Director     Chapter Ride Coordinator      Chapter Treasurer      Chapter Editor 

     Joe & Pam Magnant              Paula Aiken         Gary Ohler           Ed James                  Paula Aikens 

          913-660-5176                  785-842-8503                    913-845-3946               816-225-2679            7 85-842-8503 

Meet 3rd Thursday every month in DeSota at JT’s Grill 7:00pm– Eat 6:00pm 

The June dinner ride traveled to Smokey’s BBQ in 
Wellsville.  Ed James led the three bikes to the 

event where they were met by many who had 
traveled on four wheels due to a questionable 

weather forecast.  It was an enjoyable time with 

good food and conversations. 

The ride to Jamesport was held a week early this 

year.  Mary Rose Enderle and Bogie Bogenrife led 
this annual ride on June 9.  Members traveled to 

the furniture store to peruse the beautiful Amish 
furniture and enter the drawing for a gift certifi-

cate.  A stop for lunch at the Amish restaurant 

and shopping at the stores filled the afternoon.  

Everyone had a great time.   

Dave and I were sad to miss the Kansas District 
Rally in Pittsburg.  The first winter rendezvous 

that we attended was held there.  We were hop-

ing to go back to the southeastern part of Kansas, 
but had already made plans to attend the “Ride 

Around…” trip which began the same weekend. 

This year’s “Ride Around…” journey left on June 
16.  Twenty-eight bikes and thirty-eight people 

traveled around the state of Wisconsin led once 
again by Dan and Ellen Gray.  We saw lots of wa-

ter, and plant life as well as a few animals up close 
and personal.  We enjoyed the company of old and 

new friends.  More information will be coming 

next month about this eight-day trip.  

Eric Wadman led Chapter B members to The Big 

Biscuit in Shawnee for the monthly breakfast 
ride.  It’s always a favorite and members had a 

great time. 

Chapter B events for July: 

July 5 – Dinner Ride 

July ?? – Blackberry Run – Date to be determined 

by the availability of berries 

July 19 - Chapter Meeting 

July 28 – Breakfast Ride 

 

Safe Travels, 

Paula Aiken 
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

  

 

 

   Chapter Director         Asst Chapter Director      Chapter Ride Coordinator     Chapter Treasurer        Chapter Editor 

 Don & Brenda Williams          John & Teresa Gull                           Bill Hanson                            Sandy  Davis                 Don Williams 

          785-341-4211                      785-266-6735                            620-342-4388                         785-691-7000               785-341-4211 

                                                                Chapter Web Master                     Chapter Individual of The Year 

                                                                         John Gull                                                            Sandy Davis 

 

Meet 3rd Tuesday every month in Topeka at Perkins Restaurant 7:00pm– Eat at 6:00pm 

We started the month out with our supper ride on 
the 5th with 6 bikes and 16 people being led to 
Leon’s (formally known as Poncho’s in Ottawa).  
Rod Williams couldn’t ride their trike because of 
a medical procedure, so he and Lara ended up 
coming in their pickup and letting Ken and Arlene 
Felch ride along with them.  In addition Terry and 
Bonnie Hull from Manhattan joined us for the 
ride.  Terry has ridden with us before but it was 
the first ride with us for Bonnie.  She seemed to 
fit in well as she got her fair share of jabs in dur-

ing the meal.   

As normally happens when we let them know we 
are coming they put us in the closed section so we 
won’t bother anybody.  Charlene did her usual 
fantastic job of waiting on us.  She might have 
bribed the cook because all of the food came out 
in a timely manner and nobody was left drooling 
over somebody else’s plate with no food.  I even 
managed to be seated far enough from Teresa 
Gull that I got to enjoy my food all by myself. 
Teresa just had to have some of my taco salad 
shell that Brenda was eating, after I decided it 
didn’t want any of it. Brenda shared some with 
Rita Thompson and Teresa heard it was mine so 

she grabbed some just because. 

After a leisurely hour and half we headed back 
home with the riders dropping off on the way 
back.  The ride home was real nice other than it 
did get dark on some of us but the wind wasn’t a 
problem and the temperature was just about per-

fect all the way back. 

Our monthly extended ride was held on the 9th 
with 8 people riding to the Corner Café in River-

side, MO.  As rides go the route wasn’t the best, 
since getting there pretty much requires the inter-
state to be ridden more than most people like. 
However the reward of good food and good peo-
ple will override that little inconvenience on 

about any given day. 

The ride up was interesting to say the least.  We 
headed out to US 24 the “long” way because I’m 
not all that good at navigating the various ways 
around Topeka and was too dumb to ask the ones 
that live there the easiest way to get there without 
taking the interstate.  Just outside of Tonganoxie 
there was an SUV backing down a driveway and 
stopped (apparently to make sure we were com-
ing) and then proceeded to back out onto the 
highway in front of us requiring myself and John 
Gull to have to get on our brakes fairly hard.  I’m 
guessing that an SUV backing onto a US highway 

had the right of way over a group of motorcycles. 

After we got by the genius, the ride was fairly un-

eventful with not all that much traffic for a week-

end. About three miles short of our exit off I-635 

a fairly large turkey decided it was time to take 

off and fly across in front of us.  John said it 

looked like Brenda could have reached up and 

caught it.  It wasn’t that close, however it was still 

close enough to give me a thrill.  Brenda was in 

her normal riding “position” with her eyes closed 

so she didn’t see it. 
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After arriving at the restaurant and getting seated 
fairly quickly even though it was about 11:30 we 
put in our orders and everybody got their food in 
a timely manner except Margaret Hanson.  She 
ordered a club sandwich on a crescent roll and it 
was looking like they had to go to France to get 
it.  She finally got it and said it was worth the 

wait.  

After we finished eating we crossed the road to 
refuel and after topping off our tanks I promptly 
looked at the intersection in front of me and not 
the GPS and proceeded to go the wrong way.  
Quickly seeing my error when “Betty” started 
yelling RECALCULATING I turned into a park-
ing lot and actually took the correct road not real-
izing I could have just turned at the next corner 
and ran right onto the road I wanted.  Since I’m a 
country guy I can remember where I have to go 
out in the country, but get me inside of any city 
limit sign and look out because I’ll be lost in a 
flash without a GPS.  After getting us back onto 
the big road we took the turnpike back to Topeka 
since we all had K-tags and it was the shortest 
way for Bill & Margaret and Brenda and I got get 
back to Emporia and Manhattan respectfully and 
it was getting hot by then with the temperature 

around 93o.    

The Chapter was well represented at the District 
Rally in Pittsburg.  We seemed to ride down in 
shifts.  Rick Thompson rode down with Dennis 
Kramer from Chapter F, Brenda and I rode down 
with Sandy Davis and John & Teresa Gull rode 
down alone.  With the heat up near miserable 
there wasn’t much venturing out on rides and site 
seeing even though plenty of each were available.  
Bob Brown did a good job of setting up and also 
leading the guided rides to Big Brutus and Ga-
lena.   Brenda and I have been to both locations 
so we opted for air conditioning (call us wimps 
but that’s fine).  The rally was fun and as it’s turn-
ing out to be with the smaller rallies motorcycle 
vendors are getting harder to attract them with 
internet sales being so easy.  It appeared the ven-
dors we had were doing good business and that’s 
the important thing.  Gene’s Gallery brought at 

F6B with the leaning frontend or whatever they 
call it.  I’ll be kind and say it is different looking.  
Anybody that is thinking of getting one Gene 
Shannon from Chapter F has one waiting for him 
to go to Springfield and pick it up so he would be 

a good source for a second opinion. 

Chapter members didn’t fare too bad when it 
came to winning with Rick, Sandy and Brenda all 
winning door prizes.  Sandy also won a 50/50 
drawing for around $95.  I don’t remember the 
exact figure but it was fairly good size, Brenda 
sold one of the winning tickets for the Grand 
Prize drawing and even managed to not write her 
name on the ticket; however the lady that bought 
it remembered her gray hair so they gave her the 
$50 anyway.  Rick was the biggest winner of all.  
He won $2 at bingo.  He was the big winner be-
cause he had to work hard by sliding those little 

number covers over to show he won. 

After closing we looked up Mexican restaurants 
on the phone and several were within a couple 
miles of the event center so off we went for 
Mexican food.  After riding almost back to the 
motel we finally saw one.   John and I both 
thought we had missed some but apparently we 
were wrong.  It really didn’t matter since the food 
was good and Teresa didn’t eat off anybody’s 
plate.  John did confuse one of the wait staff.  He 
said he had just stopped at Wal-Mart and won-
dered if he got a 10% discount and that poor 

young guy was totally baffled. 

Rick and Dennis decided to beat the heat and 
headed home about 6:00 am and the rest of us de-
parted after breakfast around 9:00 and it only got 

to about 95 before Brenda and I got to Manhattan. 

Our meeting on the 19th started out with a fizzle 

since when we arrived the room we have reserved 

a year in advance was taken by 30 some people.  I 

guess profits must come ahead of customer ser-

vice.  Anyway I digress we had 16 people in at-

tendance.  
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We started things off with a discussion about riding in the heat with talk about cooling collars, vests, 

and neck bands to name a few things. 

I found what I consider a pretty unbiased review of the 2018 Goldwing Tour DCT by Fred Harmon on 
GL1800riders.com forum.  Some of you know that Fred is the individual who sells maintenance DVDs 
for the GL1800.  There is a link on the site under a post entitled 2018 Goldwing 12K update and could 
be good reading for anybody thinking of buying a new bike.   Speaking of new bikes Tiffany Criss and 
her son William came to the meeting on her new brown Goldwing.  Since in order to get that color you 
can’t get a tour model she bought it.  However she said she really didn’t want the trunk anyway be-
cause her husband has a trailer for his Goldwing.  After we finished with the meeting she gave us a 
very good tour of the toys on the bike; however she didn’t have much to say when some of us offered 
to take it for a spin to make sure everything worked.  The looks she gave said it all and she did it with 

a smile too. 

Our supper ride for July will be led by Sandy to Amigos in Pomona leaving the Kwik Shop at 6:00 pm 
on the 3rd.  The extended ride will be led by Randy Benteman (that is if the grandbaby doesn’t take pri-
ority according to Denise) to Cassoday for the Chapter F cookout.  We will depart the Kwik Shop at 

9:30 and everybody is reminded to bring a covered dish for the cookout. 

We held a brief discussion on the District rally and then held the 50/50 drawing with Brenda winning 
one and Randy winning the other one.  With that we headed to the parking lot for the above mentioned 
tour and then home after we waited to see the new bikes reverse in action, which appears to be about 

twice as fast as on the GL1800 but not too fast. 

Birthdays   Anniversaries 

17 Clifford Criss    7 Earl & Lenny Barnes 

19 Lenny Barnes    21 Don & Brenda Williams 

20 Gayle Conway   

24 Bill Hanson 

30 Rod Williams 

 Don & Brenda Williams 

CD/Newsletter editors  
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          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  

     Chapter Directors          Chapter Treasurer      Chapter Ride Coordinator      Chapter MEC           Chapter Editor 

Everett & Carol Chastain       Gene Shannon                    Jack Schoeck                     Rick Kistler              Doris Schoeck 

       620-374-2006  620-735-4254    Chapter Couple                                                    620-340-5388 

                                                                                            Rick & Brenda Kistler 

Meet 4th Tuesday every month at Oil Hill Elementary School Brown bag at 6:00pm, meet 7:00pm 

 

   
Good morning all of our GWRRA friends. We have had a 
very eventful month. Some fun and some sad. We had 
our Ks rally in Pittsburg Ks and everyone seemed to be 
having a great tie and lots of fun. And all our seminars 
were great. I have to brag a little. Sheila had a game of 
baseball. Barb Browns team took 1`st place. But our team 
with John Irons took 2nd place. Also on our team Jeff 
Whithorn took home the trophy for MVP (male) and I 
took home the trophy for MVP (female). I loved the game 
but loved the trophies that Sheila made. They are so 
cute. 

 

Chapter ‘F’ had a ride to Woolaroc. All that went said it 
was really interesting and cool. Lots of things to see and 
do. 

 

Then we got the bad news. Jack and Doris Schoeck’s 
youngest son Scott was found dead. It’s not easy losing 
anyone you love but to lose one of your children unex-
pectedly is worse, in my opinion. Prayer and thoughts out 
to them and their family. Also to Phyllis and Garry Van-
Buskirks as Garry lost his sister. 

 

Back to happy things. The most interesting thing was 
Chapter ‘F’’s gathering and Taco night. We had a very 
good turn out and everyone got to meet our two newest 
members, Sharron Webster and Virginia Baird. We want 
to give them a big Welcome to Chapter ‘F’ and GWRRA. 
We had several couples ride to our gathering and proba-
bly wished they hadn’t. Just right before our gathering 
started people phones started going off about tornado 
warning and to take shelter.  Then the sirens started go-
ing off throughout the town. Thank  goodness we have an 
overhang at the school where we meet. At least the bikes 
were somewhat protected against the hail that started 
off small then got a lot larger. Some vehicles got hail 
damage and some left as the weather started breaking 

up a little. 

 

We had 28 people including our granddaughter Bri. Gene 
Shannon suggested that instead of doing the 50/50 this 
time we would take up a donation for our members Jack 
and Doris to help them out with the unexpected ex-
penses during the losing of their son. Thanks for every-
one that donated to this. I’m sure they appreciate it 
greatly. Also I know it really pleased them of all the Gold-
wing members that showed up to the memorial for their 
son Scott. It meant a lot for your support. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

July 7– Roslin has chosen a breakfast ride to Jimmy’s Egg 
at 9 O’clock. Hope everyone can attend. 

 

July 14th, at Cassoday Motorcycle Club House, Chapter 
‘F’s cookout will be held. Meats and drinks (tea & water) 
will be furnished, so just bring your lawn chairs and a cov-
ered dish (with food) and join our fun!!! 

 

JULY BIRHDAYS:  Jack Schoeck is the 26th 

 

Hope to see y’all soon. Ride safe and have where ever 
you go. 

 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 
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KSF TACO SUPPER MEETING 
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These are the pictures from Chapter F Ride to Woolaroc, Bartlesville, OK.  
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CHAPTER DIRECTORS
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch

620-921-5941
dalet@cox.net

ASST CHAPTER DIRECTORS
2018 COY

Don & Carma Gray
620-921-0789

doncarma@sbcglobal.net

CHAPTER TREASURER
Daryl & Nita Regier

wingrider@mtelco.net

CHAPTER MEC
Kit & Donna Sand

kdsand@ks-usa.net

SUNSHINE LADY
Carolyn Colahan

CHAPTER IOY
Rhonda Guerrero

RIDE COORDINATOR
Bill & Sarah Wa�s

wa�s_bill@yahoo.com

CHAPTER NEWSLETTER
& HISTORIA N
Ann Whithorn

izzy2freckles@hotmail.com

KS DISTRICT DIRECTORS
Bill & Sarah Wa�s

KS-H Newsletter
The next Chapter gathering will be on 

SATURDAY
July 14, 2018

Ice Cream & Bug Run
McPherson, KS

Leave Hutchinson 6 pm 

Come join us for food, friendship and
FUN!

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!
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                  Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Directors                   Asst Chapter Directors              Chapter Ride Coordinators               Chapter Treasurer 

David & Theresa McDonald                     Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                              Rick & Carolyn Stevens                                Carolyn Stevens 

            316-213-5712                                          316-214-1995                                               316-213-4630                                          316-683-1138 

   Chapter MEC       Chapter Couple 

                Phyllis  VanBuskirk                        David & Theresa McDonald 

                     316-323-4027         

Meeting Night 

                             2nd Tuesday every month. Brown Bag at 6:00pm 

Derby Church of Christ in Fellowship Hall, south end of building, 225 N. Derby St 

Rides in May                

We rode over to see Doc-the B-29 over the past 15+ years, hundreds of volunteers have worked on Doc 

and the restoration project. Skilled workers and retirees from Boeing and Spirit Aero Systems, veter-

ans, active duty military and others wanting to honor those who served, have spent tens of thousands of 

hours on Doc’s restoration. Countless individuals and organizations also made financial and in-kind con-

tributions to keep the project going. We had 40 Gold winger's in attendance at this ride and everyone 

had a great time we would like to send a special thank you out to DOC’s friends for sharing this piece of 

history with us. 

Editors Note: Because of a miscommunication between the KSP Editor and me I am publishing 

KSP’s June article (pages 22-26) and July Article (pages  27- ??) 
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Chapter P Museum tour 

Kansas Museum of History this award-winning museum tells the story of the people of Kansas. 

See the Santa Fe's oldest surviving locomotive, No. 132, from 1880. A. K. Longren's 1914 version 

of the plane in which he made the first successful flight of a Kansas-built plane in 1911. Named 

one of the 8 Wonders of Kansas History. 

http://www.kansassampler.org/8wonders/historyresults.php?id=278
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Evil Knievel Museum this is one of the better museums we have ever been to it is very well done and 

we highly recommend it. For daredevils and dreamers of all ages, come rediscover the spectacle of the 

death-defying Evil Knievel show, Witness the incredible collection of the physics-defying bikes that 

launched the legend. See his iconic 1974 Mack Truck & Trailer "Big Red." Examine the star-spangled 

helmets (battered, and beaten and beautiful) that undoubtedly saved Evil's uninsurable life more than 

once. Listen to the eye-widening, imagination-sparking, and the doesn’t-seem-possible stories that de-

fined an American icon. 
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May Birthday Kids at the Meeting night 

June Birthdays-None 

June Anniversaries- Garry and Phyllis VanBuskirk 

Everyone have a safe month! 

David & Theresa McDonald  

Directors Chapter P    
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CHAPTER P JULY NEWSLETTER  
 

Meeting Night – Tuesday, July 10th - Brown Bag at 6:30pm Meeting 7:00pm 

                            Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St,   Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship 

hall at south end of the building 

 

The Missouri Rally was May 31st,June 1st and 2nd. 

 

Several of us Gold wingers rode up to see the Thorncrown Chapel in Eureka Springs, Arkansas. 

This is a Wooden structure, that rises forty-eight feet into the Ozark sky, contains 425 win-

dows and Over 6,000 square feet of glass.  

Missouri Rally was a good time as always but I believe this year was the hottest temperature 

http://www.just-in.com/clipart/honda/img/1500-3.jpg
http://www.just-in.com/clipart/honda/img/nice1500.jpg
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Garry & Phyllis VanBuskirk and Rick & Carolyn Stevens made it to Louisiana Rally. 

Chapter P had a ride to Sugar Shane’s in Augusta, for their meeting night in June.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There were 10 in attendance and one guest 
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The Kansas District Rally was June 21-22 in Pittsburg Kansas… Wow! was it a great time…Thank you 
to all the staff for a wonderful job of planning and showing us a good time.   

Bike show had 8 bikes in it the Oklahoma District Director judged the bikes. David & 

Theresa won 1st place for Dirtiest bike.  

Great Entertainment  

Thank you to Bob and Barb Brown for 

 The great rides, so much fun  

Old car and hearse in the old Train Depo-

Galena Kansas  
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Pittsburg Ks was a coal mining camp in the 1870’s. We stopped at the Miners memorial which hon-

ored the miners that worked in the coal mines 

The CARS movie was originated in the small town of Galena Ks.  Galena also had a brothel house 

that was said to have had many murders there in its days 

We took a ride out to visit Big Brutus, the world’s largest electric 

shovel, 16 stories tall, 11 million pounds, boom 150 feet long. 
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July Birthdays- David McDonald 7-28  

July Anniversaries- None  

Everyone have a safe month! 

David & Theresa McDonald  

Directors Chapter P    
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  Arkansas CityArkansas City   
     

Senior Chapter Directors     Chapter Treasurer    Chapter Ride Coordinator        Chapter MEC       Chapter Couple 

          Jack & Teresa Kistler         Sheila Tucker      Duane & Vickie Kalous         Judy Eggleston   Duane & Vickie Kalous 

               620-782-3700                         316-777-1052                        316-633-0982                 620-705-1953          316-633-0982 

Meet the 1st Thursday every month ,  Location to Be Announced 7pm 

 

Kansas “Q” July Newsletter 

 

 Looking at the calendar, June was a busy month for some of you. We unfortunately weren’t able to make a lot of the rides or din-

ners, but we’re happy for the ones of you that did. 

 

 We started our month finding out that our meeting place had closed up on us, so we made the best of it and met at Island Park in 

Winfield, Ks.  It was a little warm that evening, but it was still nice to see everyone that was able to get out and join us.  I will let everyone 

know what our plans are the next few months, as we figure it out. 

 

 On June 9th some of us joined up with Chapter F and had breakfast at Howard and then ventured on down to Woolaroc in Bartles-

ville, Oklahoma.  I must say if you have never been down there you should really make the time and go.  There is something for everyone 

to enjoy at the museum. 

 

 The next weekend was Kansas District Rally at Pittsburg, Kansas.  We would like to say Thank You to our District Staff for put-

ting together a great weekend.  Jack put on a packing seminar on Friday morning and we had a good turnout. Thank you to everybody that 

joined us and participated, we always enjoy doing this class.  Also, next time you see Jack, you’ll have to ask him about the trophy he won 

at the bike show. I guess sometimes it pays to NOT wash the bike! 

 

 On July 7th we would like to invite everyone to Bill Tuckers for Bubba’s Birthday Bash, we forward more information when it 

comes available. 

 

July Birthdays: 

 Bill Tucker on the 2nd, Vern Trenkle on the 13th, Judy Eggleston on the 15th and Tom Sweet on the 30th. 

 

 Anniversaries:  Jack & Teresa Kistler on the 22nd and Jim & Rosemary Gardner on the 30th. 

 

                         HAVE A FUN & SAFE INDEPENDENCE DAY!!  

 

Until the next time, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

KSQ Sr. Chapter Directors 
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COOK OUTS 
Like to Eat? I have yet to meet a Winger that didn’t like to eat.  Below are the Cook-

outs that this editor found out was happening . 

 

 

 

July 7th– Cookout at The Tucker home. The BBBB,  aka ‘Bubba’s Birthday Bur-
ger Bash’. He turns 83  July 2nd. 6:30pm RSVP Requested 

 

July 14– Cookout at the Cassoday Club House, by The Shannon’s . 

 

October 14th– Cookout at The Tritsch home.  
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OUR SPONSORS 
THEY WILL APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT 

GWRRA of Kansas has a new author.  Terri Bockhaus is pleased to an-
nounce the publication of her book titled, “It’s all about the Journey”.  
The journey referred to in the book describes her personal journey with 
GWRRA.  She describes her mishaps as she progresses from being a co-
rider to a rider, then joining the Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill team.  
The book tells of many of the funny (and sometimes scary) things that 
have happened on some of their trips, and embraces the GWRRA motto 
of “Friends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge”.  You may have read the 
article about her in the November 2016 issue of Wing World Magazine. 

     Terri and her husband Steve joined GWRRA in 2004, and have held 
several positions in the association, including:  Senior Chapter Directors, 
MFA instructor/trainers, National Director of the Year recipient 2011, 
District COY 2014, Kansas Twisters Motorcycle Drill  Team Captain, and 
MAC.   

     The book is available for purchase at Dan’s Cycle in Hesston, Ks., 

Faith and Life Bookstore, in Newton, Ks., Beaumont Hotel and Café in 

Beaumont, Ks., and by contacting the author directly at tmbock-

haus@cox.net.  

mailto:tmbockhaus@cox.net
mailto:tmbockhaus@cox.net
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